
The Ashippun Planning Commission was called to order by Chairman Bob Guenther on 
Thursday, January 15, 2015 at 7:30 pm. Members present were David Guckenberger, Peter Klug, 
Jim Koepke, Bob Guenther, Jeni Norton, Judy Swanton and Secretary Heidi Tunak.  Absent 
WayneUttke. 
 
The minutes of the November 2014 Planning Commission meeting were read and stand 
approved. 
 
Town Chairman Panozzo Report – having discussions on the work that is needed to complete the 
final roads in the undeveloped portion of the Four Winds subdivision; Oconomowoc School 
Board met regarding the future of the schools in the district; looking into a security issue at the 
recycle center and possible solutions. 
 
Mike Herro, representative for Willard Oschmann, was called forward to present regarding a 
change to the future land use map for PIN # 002-0917-2942-002.  The land has the proper zoning 
but the future land use map does not reflect general residential.  Town Attorney Macy advised 
that there is a process to go through which includes the petitioner paying for any expenses 
involving the change which may include any notices for public hearings, attorney fees and 
special Town and/or Planning Commission meetings.  Mr. Herro was advised to send a formal 
request for the change to the Town Clerk. 
 
Discussion continued on the changes to the comprehensive plan. 
 
Swanton motioned and Klug seconded to adjourn at 9:30 pm.  
 
The next Town of Ashippun Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 
5, 2015 at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Heidi Tunak 


